ENVIRONMENT AND ECONOMY

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL

Report of Chairman
COUNCILLOR CAROLE RUTHERFORD
The budget session for this panel was held on 3rd December.  The panel members were divided about the proposed increases to the car parking charges in the coming financial year.  Support was only given on the condition that a Task and Finish Group be set up to look at developing a comprehensive parking strategy that would encompass a range of issues, both environmental and economic. 

The Panel had hoped to make a start on this at a previous meeting but were told that the latest working document was being withheld by the County Council as more work needed to be done before it could be released.  I have written to the County Council expressing my concerns and asking for its release in order that the Panel could commence the review.  The letter was acknowledged by the then acting Chief Executive with a promise to investigate the matter. Nothing further has been received but owing to the severe flooding that occurred in the west of the County, I delayed sending a reminder until now.
Many council members have expressed a need for budget training and for the budget setting process to start earlier in the municipal year. A cross party/panel Overview & Scrutiny group has looked at ways of addressing this matter, including how some other authorities deal with the issue.

A matter that caused great concern to this and the other O&S Panels was the suggestion that dedicated, independent officer support for the expanding work of O&S should be reduced as part of the Transformation programme.  This is reflected in all three sets of minutes and was also brought to a special meeting of the Chairs and Vice-Chairs group. A letter has been sent to the Chief Executive expressing our concerns.
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